

St. Richard's Catholic College

A National Teaching School, a National Support School and a High Performing Specialist Science College



Ashdown Road, Bexhill-on-Sea, East Sussex TN40 1SE. Tel: 01424 731070 Fax: 01424 215623 Email: admin@strichardscc.com Web address: www.strichardscc.com

Principal: D. Cronin, N.P.Q.H., M.A., B.Ed.

Caroline Ansell MP (for Eastbourne and Willingdon)
42 Grove Road
Eastbourne
East Sussex
BN21 4TY

9th March 2017



Dear Mrs Ansell

I am writing to you with regard to the impending crisis in school funding which will soon reach a critical point unless there is an urgent response to the issues being raised by educationalists up and down the country. Headteachers from across East Sussex, both Primary and Secondary, have come together to launch a campaign to raise awareness of the impact this is having on children in our schools

The government's decision to protect school funding only in flat cash terms per pupil means that schools throughout the country are facing, according to the National Audit Office, a real terms cut of £3 billion by 2020. However, in East Sussex, school funding is already significantly below the national average and the impact of increasing costs will have devastating consequences.

Many schools already have budgets under extreme stress resulting in very difficult decisions: increasing class sizes, reducing the curriculum offer, reductions in pastoral provision (at a time of increasing mental health issues amongst young people), reducing staffing levels and investment in professional development training, for example.

We are dismayed that the proposals for the new National Funding Formula do not provide sufficient funding to halt the raft of problems being encountered. The transparency of the formula is welcomed but the formula does little to address the significant underfunding of schools in the face of such rising costs.

We can all appreciate the significant and collective responsibility required to secure the long term prosperity of the United Kingdom but it is a false economy to compromise the education of a generation over the next 4 years. Our young people are at the heart of this country's future productivity and well-being; if their experience is significantly compromised due to the impending and real financial crisis in schools, then we will all reap the outcomes for generations to come.

East Sussex Headteachers are passionately committed to maintaining and improving standards for our children and young people. We strongly believe that we need to work constructively with our political representatives in order to secure sufficient funding to deliver an outstanding level of service for the very children who, as young adults will contribute to and enhance the future of our country. We simply do not have sufficient funding under the current proposals.

Attached to this letter is a copy of a letter representing joint action not just within East Sussex but in conjunction with Headteachers in West Sussex, Essex and Cornwall.





















We would value your support in addressing these issues with the government in order to maintain the commitment to excellence in education for all young people of East Sussex. We would also value meeting with you as a group of constituency Headteachers to outline in more detail the impact on children in St Richard's who live in your constituency.

Yours sincerely

Del Comin

Miss D Cronin

Principal

JOINT LETTER



Caroline Ansell MP (for Eastbourne and Willingdon) 42 Grove Road Eastbourne East Sussex BN21 4TY

9th March 2017

Dear Mrs Ansell

Adequate and sustainable school funding

Along with school leaders from every special, primary and secondary school in West Sussex, East Sussex, Essex and Cornwall, I'm contacting you again about the significant school funding issues that are gripping our schools.

In spite of a detailed and factual campaign - over a sustained period of time - we are no closer to being provided with any meaningful proposals or solutions to our current and future school funding crisis.

We acknowledge too that you have completed considerable "work behind the scenes" on our behalf. The undisputed facts, however, remain and are as follows:

- Schools in your constituencies are making far reaching cuts to services that are already stretched to breaking point. These include reducing staffing levels, increasing class sizes and making profound reductions to children's pastoral and mental health services.
- The lowest funded schools are not receiving any emergency funding for the financial year 2017/18
- The new funding formula is not new at all it is based entirely upon the current discredited funding arrangements that we already endure
- The new funding formula only allows any school to increase its budget by 5.5%, at the same time unfunded cost pressures are rising by 8-10%
- It should also be noted that most schools in England will not benefit from a new funding formula arrangement. The independent Institute for Fiscal Studies has suggested that, in real terms, per pupil funding will decrease by 6.5% by 2019.

Decisions being made by Headteachers are no longer being driven solely by what is best for students and their families. The key feature of our strategic work is frequently underscored by a sense of "damage limitation". To make matters worse, we are also confronted by a chronic shortage of teachers in virtually every subject area.

As responsible professionals we all recognise that we are in challenging financial times and that schools must live within reasonable means. Difficult financial circumstances should not, however, be used as an excuse to short change our most important stakeholders - the children in our schools.

It is also vitally important to be transparent with parents and families and make it clear just how bad matters are.

It is entirely irresponsible, therefore, for the Department for Education (DfE) to suggest that schools in your constituencies can find further "efficiencies" when they have been low funded for such a long time. It is also misleading for the DfE to continue to state that more is being spent on education when in fact real terms cuts are occurring. Equally, it is a matter of vital public interest to highlight the fact that many spending priorities made by the DfE do not stand up to reasonable scrutiny. We refer to the following examples:

- The loss of £384 million that was originally earmarked for a now aborted mass academisation programme.
- £150 million earmarked for the expansion of grammar schools over the next 3 years
- Huge investment in Free Schools where there is no "basic need" and no consistent evidence as to their impact and value for money

Here, we point you directly to the acquisition of land and school sites that the DfE pursues at exorbitant cost - 4 recent land purchases cost £120m - and the independent National Audit Office which states that 'the primary factor in decision-making has been opening (Free) schools at pace, rather than maximising value for money.' (NAO February 27 – 2017)

On a daily basis school leaders have to explain and justify the decisions that we make. And quite right too. We also have to respond to legitimate questions when they are raised by students or their families.

Recently, school leaders in West Sussex posed some important questions. We asked our local MPs why schools have not been provided with emergency funding? What services should we cut? And whether they support the introduction of new grammar schools and Free schools where there is no basic need when we face chronic funding shortages? We are yet to receive an adequate response.

It is now important to understand that school leaders from Penzance to Bognor Regis to Eastbourne and onto Colchester are joining together and are united by a common purpose; we all want adequate funding for every school in the counties of Cornwall, East Sussex, Essex and West Sussex. We are certain that this view is echoed right across the country.

We have no issue with a new formula that provides additional support for schools with the highest level of need or that face circumstances such as sparsity or high living costs. All schools must, however, be given enough money to fund adequate levels of staffing, care and essential equipment.

Against this background school leaders need their local representatives to stand alongside them and make it clear to Government that current school funding proposals are unacceptable. We urge you, therefore, to:

- Ensure that you only vote in support of a new National Funding Formula that ensures minimum adequate funding for every school.
- Confirm that a new National Funding Formula must not be considered in isolation from unfunded cost burdens such as increased pension costs, national insurance, inflation and reasonable wage costs.
- Ensure that any spending initiatives by the DfE are both credible and provide best value for money.

We are, of course, raising the same issues directly with the DfE. We have no doubt, however, that public and joint pressure to ensure the very best for children and their families provides the most effective chance of success in reversing a direction of travel that if left unchecked, will undermine all that is important to our educational provision.

A joint and unequivocal statement from MPs and school leaders would be most desirable. Our children's and our country's future depends upon it.

We look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely

) et Comin

Miss D Cronin Principal

On behalf of all schools – West Sussex, East Sussex, Essex and Cornwall